

## RECEIVED

MAY 0 5 2016

## HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

1 Old State Capitol Plaza, Springfield, IL 62701-1512

FAX 217/524-7525 www.illinoishistory.gov

Tazewell County

PLEASE REFER TO:

IHPA LOG #003032916

Pekin
SE of Griffin Avenue & Veteran's Drive
Section:7-Township:24N-Range:4W
IHFSRB

New construction, Griffin Medical Office Building

April 29, 2016

Edwin Parkhurst, Jr. Prism Consulting Services Inc. Healthcare Consulting Division 800 Roosevelt Road Building E, Suite 110 Glen Ellyn, IL 60137

Dear Mr. Parkhurst:

The Illinois Historic Preservation Agency is required by the Illinois State Agency Historic Resources Preservation Act (20 ILCS 3420, as amended, 17 IAC 4180) to review all state funded, permitted or licensed undertakings for their effect on cultural resources. Pursuant to this, we have received information regarding the referenced project for our comment.

Our staff has reviewed the specifications under the state law and assessed the impact of the project as submitted by your office. We have determined, based on the available information, that no significant historic, architectural or archaeological resources are located within the proposed project area.

According to the information you have provided concerning your proposed project, apparently there is no federal involvement in your project. However, please note that the state law is less restrictive than the federal cultural resource laws concerning archaeology. If your project will use federal loans or grants, need federal agency permits, use federal property, or involve assistance from a federal agency, then your project must be reviewed under the National Historic Preservation Act of 1966, as amended. Please notify us immediately if such is the case.

This clearance remains in effect for two (2) years from date of issuance. It does not pertain to any discovery during construction, nor is it a clearance for purposes of the IL Human Skeletal Remains Protection Act (20 ILCS 3440).

Please retain this letter in your files as evidence of compliance with the Illinois State Agency Historic Resources Preservation Act.

Sincerely,

Rachel Leibowitz, Ph.D.

Deputy State Historic
Preservation Officer